GUN CLUB

SANTA MARIA GUN CLUB
Minutes of the Board/Membership Meeting
April 15 2025

Meeting was called to order at 6:04PM with the flag salute.

Board members present: Diana Peck, Dave Peck, Karen Cobb, Randy Shorts, Jake Moskowitz
and Corby Poulis. Absent were John Dwyer, Bill Craig and Brad McNulty.

Karen C moved to waive the reading of the minutes of the previous Board meeting and
approve them, Jake M 2" Motion was approved unanimously.

Karen C moved to waive reading of the February treasurer’s report and approve it. Corby P
2" Motion was approved unanimously. Copies of all financial statements are available in the
trap office for any member review

David P presented 5 new members for approval, Club membership now stands at 245. Karen
C moved to waive reading and approve the new members. Jake M 2" Motion was approved
unanimously. The list of all new members will be included with the minutes of the meeting.

Diana P led discussion about the planning of the Larry Hughes 400. BBQ lunches will be $10
and feature baby-back ribs. Dave P reported that a new load of firewood was being delivered
today. Dave P also noted that it is possible the buckle awards would not be arriving in time
for the shoot. They were ordered March 16, but Molly’s buckles estimate completion time at
6-8 weeks.

Dave P reported that the price of gold has gotten even higher. The G400 committee agreed to
meet next Thursday at 3PM and discuss the format options for the G400 and also the
entrance sign and options for clearing wads from the trap range.

Dave P reported that 3 local businesses had each donated $500 to the youth trap team and
that he had noted that in the last club email.

Diana P presented Randy Shorts’ nomination as the Club’s newest Life Member. Karen C
moved to accept the nomination, Corby Poulis 2"" Motion was approved unanimously.

Diana P asked where we stood with the eviction of the tenant. Dave P reported the tenant is
still living and working out of state and had not been served notice. Corby P volunteered to
have an official notice served to the property right away.



Archery — Dave P reported that the first official 3D Archery tournament held last week was a
success and that word is getting out about the monthly archery shoots. He expects
participation to continue to grow.

Archery coach Eric M could not attend the Board meeting but sent a message that the archery
team took in $275 revenues for the club.

Pistol — Bill C could not attend the Board meeting but sent a message that everything was
running smoothly in the pistol range.

Trap - Randy S reported that the Winter League had monies left over to roll into expenses and
awards for the Spring League starting April 23. The League shoots and the Big 50s are growing
in participation.

Karen C moved to adjourn. Corby P 2", Meeting adjourned at 6:40pm

Respectfully submitted, Dave Peck, Secretary

***Next Board Meeting will be May 20 2025





